
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of 

Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 
 

These are the Sunday Announcements 

 

This Week at Christ Church 

Sunday, June 23 

The Second Sunday after Pentecost 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite One – Nursery available      

10:00 AM  Holy Eucharist Rite Two – Children’s Church – Nursery available 
 

Monday, June 24 

4:00 PM Prayer on the Porch 

7:00 PM – 9:00 PM Narcotics Anonymous – Moore Hall 
 

Tuesday, June 25 

12:15 PM Centering Prayer – Chapel 

4:45 PM Yoga – Surface Hall 

6:00 PM – 7:30 PM Parish Ministry Leadership Meeting– Moore Hall 
 

Wednesday, June 26 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer – Conference Room 

12:00 PM Holy Eucharist - Nave 

12:00 PM Weekly submission deadline for The Lancet, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the 

Electronic Bulletin Board (email to vonda@cecbg.com) 

4:00 PM Sacred Conversations – Conference Room 
 

Thursday, June 27 
 

Friday, June 28 

*The church office is closed on Fridays. 
 

Saturday, June 29 
 

TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

6/24  Debbie Shoulders 

6/24  Jessica Adams 

6/25  Pete Dotson III 

6/25  Casey Travelsted 

6/26  Richard Geraghty 

6/27  Susan Gaines 

6/18  Digby Palmer Jr. 

6/27  Devan Parker 

6/28  Carly Shoulders 

6/29  Chris Hunnewell 

6/29  Brooks Mills 

6/30  Nancy Minix 

 

Worship 
 

NURSERY is provided for children up to 5 years of age during Sunday worship services and special 

church events.  All caregivers are screened and complete child abuse prevention training prior to 

employment.  The Nursery can be found in the front hallway off Surface Hall.  Please ask a Host or 

Usher if you need assistance. 
 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH occurs during the 10:00 AM worship service and is for children age 3 

years old through 3rd grade.  The children follow the cross out during the singing of the Gloria and 

return during the welcome and announcements.  
 

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP PACKETS contain activity sheets and crayons/colored pencils for 

children to use during worship.  They are located beside the stairs to the sacristy in Surface Hall just 

outside the nave.  Please return them after the service.   
 

CHILDREN’S QUIET BOOKS are handmade, felt and laminated books for use by children during 

worship services and can be found on a rack in Surface Hall.  Parents and kids are encouraged to use 

these books during services.  We ask that they be used gently and returned at the end of each service. 
 

ASSISTED LISTENING DEVICES are available and located at the back of the church in a basket 

on a table near the front door.  These devices are free for use by parishioners, or guests, who range 

from being slightly to profoundly hard of hearing.  The receivers pick up the wireless FM broadcast of 

all the lay and clergy speakers using microphones and reduce room echoes and other distracting sounds. 

Those not using hearing aids can listen to the receiver with the attached ear buds. Listeners who have 

hearing aids with a telecoil (telephone coil T-switch) setting option can use the receiver with a neck 

loop telecoil coupler.  The loudness of sound can be adjusted with the volume control wheel located 

at the top of the receiver. Please stop by the bulletin board in Surface Hall and check-out the 

information under the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry sign.  Questions pertaining to the devices 

and CEC’s Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry can be directed to Terry and/or Miliska Knauft. 
 

Learn and Grow 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR ALL AGES is suspended for the summer and will resume on August 

11TH when we will kick-off a new program year.  Thank you to all who were part of our many 

educational offerings for adults, youth, and children this year! 
 



BREAD OF ANGELS Sunday school class gathers each Sunday morning in the Conference Room 

at 9:00 a.m. for a sharing of thoughts on theological topics and issues. The participants are engaged 

in identifying topics and readings and the class conversations are lively and enjoyable. All are invited 

to attend. Conference Room. 
 

Radiate 
 

SACRED CONVERSATIONS CLOISTER COMMUNITY UPDATE The Sacred 

Conversations Group invites you to join us in neighborhood prayer walks.  Neighborhood Prayer 

Walks aren't just walking around.  It's not just praying.  It is walking through our neighborhood praying 

with our eyes and hearts wide open.  It is noticing signs of hope and signs of need, and how God is 

calling us to be present to both.  We will be walking prayerfully through our neighborhood four times 

this summer - July 17 @ 7pm, July 27 @ 9am, August 7 @ 7pm, and August 24 @ 9am.  If you can 

make one or all four, we'd love to have you come and pray with us.  
 

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH is taking a break and will resume July 10th, 2019. 
 

ONLINE GIVING Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or 

other funds. Download the “EasyTithe” app from the App Store, find Christ Episcopal Church of 

Bowling Green, and give!  You can give to CEC from your phone in seconds, manage your payment 

profile, and view all of your giving history. 
 

General Announcements 
 

EXPLORE THE WORLD OF BETTER HEARING at Southern Kentucky 
Performing Arts Center (SKyPAC) June 26  

2:00 to 2:30 PM registration/refreshments 
2:30 to 4:00 PM Hands on Interactive workshop 

Workshop will focus on how to use the hearing assistance equipment at SKyPAC 
**PLEASE RSVP ** donna@hearinglosskentucky.org or 270-438-0201 voice mail. Before 
attendance, put the app, Audio Everywhere, on your smart phone or ask your phone 
provider to do it for you.  Bring ear buds that plug into your phone.  If you do not have a 
smart phone, you will not be left out…the IR system will work for you!   
 

DID YOU KNOW? Our church collects aluminums to help kids and the environment. Please 

consider donating your aluminum recyclables to Christ Church. Money received goes to the scholarship 

fund to help kids go to the Diocesan summer camps. There is a container in the kitchen for these 

items. (All aluminum items welcomed.) Thank you very much for bringing in your aluminum. Your 

doing so results in it’s resurrection into new items and money to help send kids to summer camp. 

Please keep them coming! 
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Parish Prayer List 
 

Parishioners of Christ Church 

Gene Arnold 

Ruth Anne Bell 

Greer Bohannon 

Jimmy Bohannon 

Aldis Brunson 

Mary Dale 

Sara Carmichael 

Pat Frederick 

Nick Heil 

Barbara Hines 

Virginia Howell 

James Moore 

Paula Morgan 

Jo Owsley 

Kailee Parker 

John Petersen 

Cora Jane Spiller 

Teddi Taylor 

Carroll Travelsted 

Pat Waddington 

Johnnie Wilson 

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas

Boo Petersen, South Africa Galen Olmsted, Venezuela 
   

Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry 

Billy Adams Ken Casey 

For our Cloister Community 

Amos 

Andrew 

Chris  

Earl  

Jeff 

Miguel 

Red 

Ricky 

Ryan 

Tim and Michelle  

 

 

In Thanksgiving 
 

In Remembrance 
 

Ruby Bratcher, aunt of Leonard Edwards 

Linda Marchescki, friend of Barbara Easton 

Theresa Walton, mother-in-law of Rhondetta Walton 
 

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners 

Ryan, Lindsay, and Evelyn Swoboda, requested by Linda Mitchell                                        Victor Kelly 

Growden, grandson of Bonnie Schlicht 
 

Family of Christ Church parishioners 
Tyler Allen, nephew of Susan Cook 

Evelyn  Bacia, cousin of Cheryl McFarland 

Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree 

YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd 

Robert Brooks, uncle of Laura Goodwin 

Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow 

Sue Cathey, mother of Deb Stein 

Bethaney Curry, daughter of Karen Adams 

Barry Davis, brother of Angela Collins 

Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd 

Carla Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Dennis Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Eugene Edge, father of Crystal Stiles 

Jackie Estes, sister of Kathy Leonard 

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes 

Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong  

Joan Harper, mother of Mike Harper 

Chris Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo                       



Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo 

Jackie Huston, mother of Bill Huston 

Howard Kello, father of the Rev. Becca Kello 

Cecil King, cousin of Doug Lawhorn 

Gerald Kirdland, father of Kyla Jefferson 

The Reverend Jess Knauft & family, brother of Terry 

Knauft 

Louise Larkin, sister of Suellen Carbin 

Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo 

Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco 

Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan 

Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway 

Colleen Oliver, daughter of Maryanne Ringo 

Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey 

Lois Palmer, mother of Digby Palmer 

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin 

Georgia Patton, sister-in-law of Kirk Patton 

Graydon Patton, great nephew of Marcia Eastin 

Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker 

Gray Price, grandson of Elaine and Ferrell Price 

Sophia Schlicht, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim 

& Nancy Huston 

Jon Shilling, brother-in-law of Laurie Joyce 

Jon Sieber, son-in-law of Rick & Linda Mitchell 

Ralph Siewers, father of Fred Siewers 

Geri Smith, cousin of Lou Goidel 

Molly Smith, sister of Pipes Gaines 

Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash 

Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein 

James and Alescia Swick, son and daughter-in-law of 

Cathie Huston 

Corinne Travis, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer 

Abby Walker, sister-in-law of Dorian & Elaine Walker 

Liliana Warner, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht 

Brett N. West, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Hank W West, relative of Teddi Taylor 

Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson 

Bob & Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty 

Young 

Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell 
 

Others known by Christ Church parishioners 
Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel 

Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein 

Gunther Brock, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Martha Cagler, requested by Carol Crowe Carraco 

Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton 

Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel 

Frank Clifford, requested by Karen Crabtree 

Leslie Dearing, requested by Jim Dale 

Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey 

Eileen Hepp, requested by Susan Cook 

Sally Hocker, requested by Linda Mitchell 

Deana Hood, requested by Leanna Andrews 

The Reverend Frank and Lynn Huber, requested by 

Hamp Moore 

Dan Klein, requested by several Christ Church 

parishioners 

Donna LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Cathy McClain, requested by Paul Young 

Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft 

Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams 

Walter Payne, requested by Xavier Conwell 

Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan 

Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin 

Doug Rohrer, requested by Paul Young 

Ed Schnickel, rquested by Miliska Knauft 

Dan Schummer, requested by Sue Edwards 

Harold Scott, requested by Karen Robeson 

The Reverend Patrick Sherring, requested by Sue 

Edwards 

Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith 

Amber Simerly 

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted 

Ethyl Stevo Smith, requested by Barbara Easton 

Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Brian Ward and family, requested by Erin Butler-

Massey 

Carol Wedge, requested by Patsy Sloan 

Stacy Wilson and family, requested by Warren 

Campbell 

William, requested by Deb Stein 

*indicates new 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Clergy & Staff 

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector 
steve@cecbg.com     cell 270-599-4575 

The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello,  Associate Rector 
becca@cecbg.com    cell 270-421-3432 

The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon  kellie@cecbg.com 
C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist   ken@cecbg.com 
Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education   laura@cecbg.com 

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com 
Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator  vonda@cecbg.com 

 

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday   |   8:30 AM – 4:30 PM   |   Closed Friday 

 

 

 

mailto:steve@cecbg.com
mailto:becca@cecbg.com
mailto:kellie@cecbg.com
mailto:ken@cecbg.com
mailto:laura@cecbg.com
mailto:karen@cecbg.com

